

Royal Canadian Gendarmerie royale Mounted Police du Canada

Commanding Officer

Commandant divisionnaire

June 30, 2021

First Nation Leadership Council
First Nations Summit
BC Assembly of First Nations
Union of BC Indian Chiefs

Via Email: [cbraker@fns.bc.ca; Victoria.Austin@bcafn.ca; ubcic@ubcic.bc.ca]

Dear First Nations Leadership Council,

On July 2<sup>nd</sup>, 2021, I will be retiring from the Royal Canadian Mounted Police to spend more time with my family.

Assistant Commissioner Dwayne McDonald has been selected as the Commanding Officer of the BC RCMP and looks forward to continuing and maintaining open lines of communications

In closing, I want to thank-you for the opportunity to work with the FNLC, the experience has made me more insightful and assisted me greatly in both my work and personal life.

Kind regards,

Jennifer Strachan

Deputy Commissioner

Commanding Officer, BC RCMP

14200 Green Timbers Way

Mailstop #308

Surrey, B.C. V3T 6P3

cc: Assistant Commissioner Dwayne McDonald